Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626, Benton City, WA 99320

509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

May 15, 2020
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 2 pm.
In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Director Jeff Tarr, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Dianne Andrews. 
Visitors: via phone Shane Parkhurst, Jose Garcia
1. Meeting Minutes. 
none
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:
none
3.  Administrative Report:
· Resolution 2020-7 to purchase a 2008 Ford F250 service truck for $18,621.57 was Approved. 

· Went through the Entrance Conference information from the State Auditor.

· Moved date of next board meeting from Monday, May 25 to Tuesday, May 26. 

3. Maintenance Report:
· Tampering – Don McCollum was found to have tampered with his delivery.  This is his second offence.  Too many sprinklers were running.  Upon investigation, the dole was installed backwards, rubber ring was missing, seal was heavily lubed and the hole was drilled.  Will require him to come to the next Board meeting as well as pay the $1000 fine to restore his water.
4. Executive Session: none
Director Tyler Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 3 pm.
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